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Town Hall Submission statement

Author Simon Byrne, Date 10 Feb 2025

| oppose the Application to demolish the Town Hall for the following reasons:

1. There are parts of the building that have significant “heritage” values that should be

preserved.

. The council has assessed the cost of retaining the mostimportant partof the
Municipal Building’s facade ata cost that does not seem excessive (circa $3m), but
then decided to demolish all the buildings.

. The option to demolish the Town Hall part of the building, but retain the Municipal
Building (as a standalone building) has not been adequately investigated, butitis
potentially the BEST option.

a. At onetime itwas generally assumed that tine Town Hall could be
demolished separately from the Municipal Building ata relatively low cost
($200k, see the “Dave Borman” public presentation and video). There does
not appear to have been any detailed work that challenges this assumption
(such as a detailed structural engineers report). In addition, it was proposed
the Municipal Building (with its current footprint) could be retained and
earthquake strengthened at relatively low cost ($2m).

b. A reportincluding plans to strengthen the Municipal Building separately from
the Town Hall was prepared by LGE Consulting Engineers in Sep 2016.

. ldonot agree thatthe perceived benefit from building a new Town Hallon the site in
any way counter balances the demolition of a Heritage Building. There are
alternative places to build a mew Town Hall, and it is emtirety possible a better
location exists with better access and parking etc.

_ After the discovery the buildings were earthquake prone and below the safety level
for staff, itis my opinion the issue of retaining one of the most recognizable and
attractive buildings in Masterton should have been the council's (particularty the
politicians) priority, and not the building of a new Town Hall.

_ Whilst “risk” has been given as a reason for not retaining the Municipal Buildingl am
unaware of any significant actions to «de-risk™ such a project, such as invasive
testing, soil/foundation testing etc.





